Good Shepherd Reopening Task Force Meeting Minutes August 10th, 2020 Zoom meeting

Opening Prayer-Betsy Johnson

We opened up the meeting discussing the goal and objectives of the task force moving forward. The task force will serve to gather proposals to be brought to the Covid-19 task force for approval.

We then gave all of the committee members in attendance an opportunity to speak about their ministries and any objectives they would like to see and staff the opportunity to speak on what is going on and what would need to happen when we move to Phase 2. We also talked about Phase 3 moving in quickly behind Phase 3 so we would need to be ready. We hoped proposals would be made available in time for the Covid-19 task force meeting on Sunday if committees wished for them to move forward.

Becky Baumbach-Social Committee spoke about Holy Yoga which has no staff involvement and their interest in holding classes in the yard at the Verona Campus. One important note is the instructor is over 65 and the current guidelines have language around this particular age. This will get passed along to the Covid 19 task force. We talked about how signups would happen possibly through Breeze for contact tracing.

Joanne discussed that we will need policies and procedures in place for Holy Yoga. Rick Blum also said his men's group would likely like to meet outside much like Holy Yoga and what will signups look like and the need for a central calendar as we move forward.

Cathy talked about what Inreach is doing and how their current contact is with older people mostly by phone or email. Stephanie also talked about how the Hospitality Committee works with Inreach and how they are also trying to connect with new members in a virtual way.

Children Youth and Family were represented by Becca and Joanne. They both have plans in place for Phase 2 and Phase 3 to be presented to the Covid 19 task force. Baptisms would be recorded before and put into worship. We will need guidelines around family units meeting for baptisms. We will also need processes for cleaning, contact tracing, and sick child policy procedure.

Mike from Worship and Music Arts will be meeting with Jerad to discuss and brainstorm for Phase 2 and Phase 3 and how it will look when we are able to gather together. We will need specific guidelines for funerals and weddings. Rick Blum also brought up the hiring of a Verona Music Director in Phase 2 as they could possibly interview them in person.

Brent is working with facilities. We were not able to hear him well, but he gave us a document after the meeting of the items they will be working on.

Finance Committee-Wade-they are meeting virtually and would like to know if there are any budget considerations in any of the discussions and how money may need to be made available to support Phase 2 and Phase 3 for supplies, etc..

Communications-Sara-they will support all of the rest of us. Calendar of events may be necessary.

How can the Holy Cow position us uniquely? Verona Renewal is looking at maybe a Bakery and Coffee for outreach. Susi talked about distance prayers with the Holy cow.

Is there a need for staffing and resources for video to support reopening? Foundation is there to help.

Who would control the central calendering? Do we have current capabilities to clean facilities? Equipment?

Generosity campaign will be happening this fall. Also an idea for a ministry fair with videos of each committee. This idea was well received.

Closing Prayer-Stephanie Barth